Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room on Wednesday 25th April 2012

Attendees:  Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Rob Melville, Anne MacNab, Maxine Magee, Norma McGeever, Eric White, Richard Watt, Ian Gilmour, Cliff Beevers,  Alastair Paisley, Ricky Henderson, PC Steve Aitken, Bill Henderson
1. Apologies were received from Neil Ingram and Jackie Moody.
2. Minutes of March 28th Meeting and Matters not Arising elsewhere on the agenda
2.1 Minutes were approved

2.2 Matters arising
- Ricky has submitted a request for more bins at the access points to the Water of Leith Walkway and also for some consultation with ourselves ahead of any work being carried out.
- Anne wrote to Lloyd Richardson a week ago regarding better signage of the 20mph restrictions on Baberton Mains and he has forwarded it into the Safer Routes to Schools looking for budget from them to do it.  Anne to contact Lloyd Richardson to link this with the information that £5k has been earmarked from the sale of the old school for this kind of improvement. 
- Helen has sent a letter to Jane Geddes with JGCC’s support of the ramp project at the Village Hall.
- Ricky’s motion to request a report looking at options for a Commercial Dog Walkers licensing regime was agreed at the Council's Regulatory Committee last Friday. The report will be submitted to a future meeting of the Committee.
 

 2.3 Minute distribution
Anne to send copy of minutes to Norma as soon as the draft is agreed, for her to produce copies at Wester Hailes library to circulate, with the agenda, at the next meeting.

3. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings
3.1 Secretary    
Nothing to report.
AGM date:  aim for 27th June 2012.  Eric to book Village Hall on that date if possible.
3.2 Treasurer 
End of year accounts have been sent for auditing with David Geery.  Figures verified as correct.
No 1 Bank Account: £4545.26, with £3,850 committed for footpath, £695.26 remaining.  No2 Bank Account £4158.27. £500 committed to Gala Week and approximately £1500 payment for Calendar.
3.3 Planning convenor (report forwarded separately)
Ricky raised issue of needing to initiate the working group with McCarthy and Stone and Ogilvie.  Cliff pointed out that the busy time, when both sites are in action, will be after the trade holidays.  Cliff to add to agenda at the next meeting.  Neil is monitoring development of turning area path and Maxine raised the idea also of asking the liaison group to consider planting around the turning circle to make a feature of it.  Alistair noted that Sir Michael Hurst of Pagoda is the PR company contact should we need it.

3.3.1  Roads
Alastair reported a new TTRO for repairs on many roads around the JG area beginning in May.  All to circulate information locally, Cliff to circulate via email contact list and Helen at Farmers market.  Alastair also reported that refreshing of white lines outside No 17 Baberton Avenue can be done but at a charge.  Ricky to progress repair of leaning Cul-de-sac sign at end of Juniper Lee.

3.4 Meetings/walkabouts 

3.4.1 Walk-about list: noted now that some issues are not carried forward and tracked from one walk about to the next.  Ricky suggested the neighbourhood partnership may be an appropriate forum to raise this.  Eric noted that 4 council individuals (community safety, 2 x EHO’s and usual individual) attended last walkabout – a significant resource.  Cliff pointed out that the items on the walkabout list should indicate which council representatives are required.  Local councillors when elected will be asked to progress this to improve the efficiency of the walkabout system.
3.4.2 Meeting of the Association of Scottish Community Councils
Rob attended and recommends we should look at ways to keep the ASCC alive for finding out what is happening beyond our local borders, and influencing government.  Scottish Government has removed ASCC funding and we do not know current arrangements for managing local CC’s.  
Edinburgh Association of Community Councils – Rob to represent us this year.

Rob to invite Oliver Eskabar – of research group at Edinburgh University – to speak at our AGM to share his ideas about reaching out to local communities.  

Mike Ross, president of the Heriot Watt student Union has expressed an interest in being more involved in community.  Cliff to invite him to attend a JGCC meeting.

4. Police
- Report sent separately.  8 incidents of note since last meeting.  Beat PS55 covers JGCC area (includes W Hailes) and had 149 calls in the period, as compared to Balerno/Ratho with 95 calls.
- PC Scott Carpenter is responsible for the opening of the newly painted police box in Gala week.
- Traffic monitoring in Baberton Mains had identified some issues regarding speeding (27mph).  Also some Anti-social behaviour warnings have been issued in support of witness reports of speeding behaviour.  No current issues ongoing regarding youth use of the JGPS astroturf.
- Traffic management in the area likely to be an ongoing issue as building works and road repairs begin in earnest during May 2012.
- PC Annette Oliphant is nominated officer for any direct contact from JGCC to the police.

4.1 Safety issues
Next meeting in early June. All to pass any issues to Helen before then.

5. Local issues 

5.1 Bloomiehall Park celebrations 
- Clean-up:  about 20 children volunteered so far, with approximately 50 people expected overall.
- Sponsorship from RBS, with no response from the Co-op.  Richard will arrange a meeting of JGCC volunteers before May 17th.  Posters made by children from JGPS have been circulated.
- Insurance: Eric reported that all risk assessments are complete for insurers – a revised quotation should be available in the first week of May.
- Next meeting: in Hall 4 of church on May 1st at 7.30pm
5.2 JG Calendar 2013
500 copies have been purchased at cost of £1500.  Copies were circulated at the meeting.  At a charge of £5 each = £1k profit.  Bulk discount: 2 to 5 copies at £4.50 each, and more than 5 copies at £4 each.

5.3 Funding for Centenary celebrations
Income: £1500 from Neighbourhood partnership, £500 from C&B News, profits from calendars

Expenditure to include:  insurance, Coach and horse, kite flying, football and pipe band.  Mark Porteous is to sponsor coach and horse for the parade.

6. Other issues

6.1 Village Hall house
Alastair reported that as notes of interest were received on Village Hall house Property Services intend putting a ‘for sale’ notice up.  Meeting discussed proposing Community use of the house, and also opportunity for generating ideas and support at AGM from the community for potential use of the building.  Alastair reported an architect estimated £40k for upgrade, from an outside assessment.  Alastair to update meeting on outcome of any council survey of the building.

6.2 CC elections postponed
This situation has arisen as a result of a ban on Council elections and CC elections in same year.  Richard to write to Eileen Hewitt, Community Council Liaison Officer seeking clarification that we remain legal during the postponement period.

7. AOCB
7.1 Cliff  to add regular early slot to the JGCC agenda for local Councillors and MSP’s. 

7.2 Bill Henderson thanked for allowing him to attend and hopes to be elected next week.
7.3 Alastair reported upgrade of Veitch’s bridge is complete. So, is the path on the other side of Woodhall foot bridge, a walkabout to be arranged by Judith Benton.  Eric reported that the invoice for Woodhall footpath due soon – but won’t be paid until an issue re drainage gully needing a paving slab over it is complete and residents are happy after the walkabout.
7.4 JG Flower Tubs:  led by Leslie Hannaford, with support from Craig Dunlop.  Meeting agreed to fund ‘thank you coffee and cake’ in Ruth’s Kitchen next week.
7.5 Boards in Park: Draft for information board has been received and presently being commented upon by Committee.  Also Vista boards drafts have been prepared and are being reviewed

7.6 Bird/History Walk on 5th of May – 2 places available, meet at 9.30am at Ruth’s Kitchen.

7.7 Wildflower Meadow in Bloomiehall Park
Richard has asked for a speaker by autumn 2012, when planting would need to begin.  For information, City Council are starting a programme of wildflower meadows, in conjunction with Bristol and Sheffield Universities (Hailes Quarry and Firhill High School are included).
8. Next meeting of the JGCC will be held on Wednesday 23rd May at 7pm in the JG Village Hall committee room.
Duly signed as representing a true record of the meeting:

___________________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
